
 

Meeting of the Selectboard July 23, 2013 

 

Members in Attendance:     Others in Attendance: 

Chuck Weeden       Kevin Mason 

Mike Beecher       Larry Smith 

Bob Jones       Fred Shehadi 

 

Meeting called to order @ 7:40. 

Reviewed minutes from 7-9-13.  Bob made motion to accept minutes as corrected.  Chuck second.  

Motion carried. 

Larry from VLCT talked about the Health Care System Reform.  Gave the board the information to 

review. 

Reviewed Town Treasurer’s memo. 

Judy went over the tax rate.  Proposed tax rate is 1.5764 for residential.  Non residential tax rate is 

1.7455.  Chuck made motion to accept tax rate.  Bob second.  Motion carried. 

Opened bids for Towslee Hill Culvert project.  Received 3 bids.  based on the  recommendation from 

Otter Creek Engineering theTown of Pawlet rejects Jim Sheldon Excavating and Hermann Constructions 

bid , and award to second low bidder to Casella Construction Inc. of Mendon VT. Chuck made motion to 

award Casella for the job.   Bob second.  Voted and Approved. 

Fred Shehadi has some concerns that there is a sign on Rupert Mt Rd that says children at play right at 

the house.  He thinks we should have the sign moved farther away so people have a warning.  The board 

will discuss with the road crew. 

Discussed WWTP project. 

Bob made motion to adjourn meeting 10:15. Chuck second.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kim Ayers, Selectboard Clerk 

 



   

   


